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            July 26, 2021
ROLL CALL

Board of Directors:

James Concialdi, CH





Present
Kathy Koen, VC





Present
Judy Martinez






Present
Mark Mears






Present
Del Olivas






Present
Also in attendance:

Cindy Jones






Retirement

David Kershner





Buck Consultants

Maria Puttre






Employee

Joel Thompson





Plan Administrator

CALL TO ORDER
A quorum was established and Mr. Concialdi, chair, called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.  

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Mr. Concialdi asked for approval of the consent agenda sent to the Board ahead of the meeting. Ms. Koen moved for approval. Mr. Olivas seconded and the Board approved.
Minutes
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JANUARY 1, 2021 ACTUARIAL VALUATION – BUCK CONSULTANTS
Mr. David Kershner, actuary for Buck Consultants presented The Pension Plan for County Officers and Employees of Pueblo County, Colorado January 1, 2021 actuarial valuation results. Due to the high market value gains in the investment pool during 2020, the plan posted an actuarial gain of $1.9 million on the asset side. On the liability side, due to large deviations in the actuarial assumptions, including unexpected increase in retiree deaths, and lower salary increases than expected the plan experienced projected liability reductions resulting in a liability gain of $.8 million. These gains caused the funded ratios to increase from 59% in 2020 to 62% in 2021.  

Mr. Kershner informed the Board that the contribution percentages being fed into the fund are well below the actuarial determined contribution needed to sustain the plan into the future. The actuarial determined rate of contribution should be 25.4% of pay per employee from the two sources. Currently that rate is 17.4%. 

Mr. Kershner concluded his report by reminding the Board of the experience study being conducted by Buck and estimated the report will be ready to present in the fall – possibly at the October meeting. 
ADJOURN
There being no further business, Mr. Concialdi adjourned the meeting at 
NEXT MEETING

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 16, 2021 at 2:35 pm. 









Joel Thompson
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